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11111 Telegraph Road, Carleton, MI  48117 

Office: (734) 654-2600   Fax: (734) 654-3600    

 

 

March 20, 2023 

 

 

 

State of Michigan Department of Environment, Great lakes & Energy – Air Quality Division 

Jeffrey Benya 

3058 West Grand Blvd., Suite 2-300 

Detroit, MI  48202 

 

RE: Violation Notice 

               SRN: U6332401310 Oakland County 

 

1555 Woodward Avenue 

Royal Oak, MI  

Dear Jeffrey, 

 

Please consider this letter our confirmation of your email and the Understanding NESHAP 

fact sheet for the violation as a result of an inspection on February 14, 2024, at the above 

referenced.  

 

BD&E Group, the general contractor, relayed to us that all permits for state and local 

were obtained and we were to notify City of Royal Oak Building before tearing down the 

south basement wall as they wanted to be present.  We thought we were in compliance with 

all demolition requirements since EME previously remediated the asbestos, and it was our 

understanding from BD&E Group that all State and Local permits were in place.  

We have reviewed the “Understanding NESHAP” factsheet and are informed of the process 

necessary in the event we’re involved in another demolition of a commercial building 

project. APC will not rely on the general contractor and will call the state on all 

commercial demolition to make sure there is a 10-day notice filed.  

I am hopeful that EGLE will accept this letter as an explanation and that no additional 

action is necessary regarding this violation. 

Please contact me with any questions or concerns. 

 

Sincerely, 

All Phaze Construction, LLC 

 

 

 

 

Eric Blaz 

Managing Member 

   


